Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer June 9, 1987 Town Hall Jack Sprigier Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also attending: Bob Isgrigg, Vernon McKown, and V. J. Miller.

Ron Lamb moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes. Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and financial statements accepted by the Board.

Elaine Miller reported she has contacted Mr. Jenks the County Clerk concerning the town election in November. She will call him again after he has a chance to review the town election laws.

Vernon McKown complained that the Greenville sign is in the wrong location, and asked if a speed limit of 50mph is legal in an incorporated town. The State installed the sign and won't change it without word from the district office. Mr. McKown suggested writing to the State to request a change.

The Board has learned the County will send offenders to work in the Town at no cost to the Town. There was a question of who would provide supervision.

The Board said the dumpster will be available again this year for Town residents to deposit trash, but no date was established.

Mr. McKown reported there is a problem in Parkland Heights of yards not being cut. There is an ordinance requiring mowing of property, and the Board tries to enforce the ordinance by notifying the property owner.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

1. Milles

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

H. L. Spears

President of the Board